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Illinois Health Facilities & Services Review Board
525 West Jefferson Street, Second Floor
Springfield, Illinois 62761

Attention: Courtney Avery, Administrator

RE: Relinquishment of CON Permit
Coulterville Rehabilitation & Health Care Center (Project 19-031)

Dear Ms. Avery,

This letter provides official notice to the Illinois Health Facilities and Services Review Board (“State Board”)
that Coulterville Rehab & Health Care Center (“Applicant”) is relinquishing its certificate of need (“CON™)
permit in regard to Project 19-030 (*Project”), which was granted by the State Board on December 10, 2019.
The Project involves a 25-bed expansion of an existing skilled nursing facility in Coulterville, Illinois.

The Applicant is relinquishing the CON permit because it determined that a revised construction budget
totaling $3,721,471 would exceed the $2,385,361 project cost approved in the original CON permit and the
increased cost was outside of the amount allowed under the State Board’s project alteration rules. As a result,
the Applicant was required to submit a replacement CON permit application (Project 20-024), which was
filed on June 6, 2020 and subsequently approved by the State Board Chatrperson on August 26, 2020.

A check for the processing fee in the amount of $1,000.00 is included with this letter. If you should have any
further questions about this matter, please call or e-mail me at your convenience. Thank you very much.

Respectfully,

D by 2

Joseph Hylak-Reinholtz
Project Legal Counsel
Coulterville Rehabilitation and Health Care Center



